MINUTES OF DISLEY PARISH COUNCIL PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 28th JANUARY 2015

<u>Present:</u>	Committee Members: Cllrs. Guy, Kidd, Marshall, Pattison & Watson In attendance: One member of the public
	Meeting started at 7.30pm
3665	To receive a apologies for absence – none received
3666	To receive any declarations of interest – none received
3667	<u>Public Forum</u> – no members of the public requested to speak
3668	<u>To note any correspondence received –</u> no correspondence.
3669	To agree as a true record the Minutes of the Planning Committee meeting held on 26 th November 2014. Proposed: Cllr. Marshall Seconded: Cllr. Watson Unanimously agreed
Resolved	That the Minutes of the Planning Committee meeting held on 26 th November 2014 are agreed as a true record.
3670	To discuss the Community Centre and Ginnel project. Cllr. Pattison reported on the meeting held on 21st January with JDA Architects at which some further revisions and quotations were requested. A date for a further presentation event to be held at Community Centre at 7.00pm on Thursday 5th March was also agreed.
3671 Recommend	To consider producing a Neighbourhood Plan for Disley & Newtown. The Clerk reported that invitations had been sent out to all residents who had shown an interest in joining a Neighbourhood Plan steering group to attend a meeting in the Community Centre with CEC Spatial Planning officer Tom Evans at 7.00pm on 26th February. In view of the support that has been shown Cllrs. agreed to recommend that Disley Parish Council resolves to produce a Neighbourhood Plan for Disley & Newtown. Proposed: Cllr. Pattison Seconded: Cllr. Kidd Agreed That Disley Parish Council produces a Neighbourhood Plan for Disley &
3672	Newtown. To receive update on A6 MARR mitigation measures and air quality monitoring.
	Clare Butting and the state of

Cllr. Pattison gave a report on the meeting held on 23rd January attended by David Rutley MP, senior Northern Rail executives and Parish Council representatives. Cllr. Pattison said that it had been a

constructive meeting. Some of the key points discussed were:

MINUTES OF DISLEY PARISH COUNCIL PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 28th JANUARY 2015

The imminent Northern Rail franchise bidding process and its strategic impact

Improvements to Disley station to encourage greater use and lessen the impact of A6 MARR

Improvements to ticketing arrangements

Northern Rail announced that new customer information screens would be installed at Disley station in the near future.

The Clerk reported that a subsequent request from Paul Spencer, Station Delivery Manager, for a meeting on 18th February to discuss further station improvements had been received.

Cllr. Kidd said that he had spoken with Phil Mason, CEC Senior Environmental Officer, and had agreed that it would be more appropriate for him to attend the next meeting of the SEMMMS/A6MARR sub-committee which it was hoped would be within the next few weeks.

Report received and noted

3673 <u>To update the village parking strategy/action plan.</u>

All current or potential parking locations identified in the document were discussed and the following actions/updates were agreed: Cllr. Davenport and the Clerk to pursue CEC Licensing to enable parking restrictions at the Community Centre car park to be enforced. Meeting to be arranged with Mitchells & Butler to discuss potential public parking opportunities at the Ram's Head.

Clerk to obtain information on the Hazel Grove park and ride scheme from Stockport MBC.

Cllr. Kidd said that he would like to see more cycle rack provision in the village and it was agreed that this would be an issue raised at the meeting with Northern Rail on 18th February.

Clerk to update document for circulation to Councillors.

3674 <u>To consider Planning Applications as listed on Appendix B</u>

No plans received

Meeting closed at 8.15pm